## CDC HIV/AIDS/Viral Hepatitis/STD/TB Prevention News Update

## NEW JERSEY: Board of Health Asks Council To Address Hepatitis C in West Milford

Ann Genader

January 4, 2013

NorthJersey.com (01.03.13)

Doris Aaronson, chair of the West Milford Board of Health, urged the townships council to join a coordinated, community-wide effort to address injection drug use and rising rates of hepatitis C in the New Jersey community. Using data collected from Chilton Memorial Hospital, the health department documented 11 cases of hepatitis C in West Milford between January 2007 and 2011. Aaronson asserted that 70 percent of the West Milford hepatitis C cases resulted from people sharing needles to inject drugs. Lowering incidence of hepatitis C has been a high priority of the board of health since September 2012.

See the topic on aegis.org